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7th May 2020 
Dear Parent/Carer

First and foremost I hope this letter finds you and your family safe and well.  This is an exceptionally challenging time for everyone and we appreciate the uncertainty over the future adds to this.

As we move towards the first holiday weekend in May, I felt it was important to update you on where we are as a school.  All staff have been working extremely hard since we officially closed to pupils on 20th March and I am so proud and thankful for their efforts.  Providing work for your young people is a key priority for them and they have been doing this superbly well through Show My Homework (now called Satchel: One), Glow and Microsoft Teams.  Alongside this they have been meeting virtually with colleagues to prepare for our new timetable, developing new courses, upskilling themselves on the use of digital platforms and undertaking preparatory work for our Primary 7s who will be transitioning here.  Some staff are also volunteering for Glasgow City Council and a large proportion are looking after their own children and/or elderly relatives in addition to all of this.  
The engagement of your young people across the school has to be commended – we absolutely know this is not easy and please do not get overly anxious about any returns being late or incomplete.  The health and wellbeing of our entire community is the priority at present.    As ever, if your young people have any difficulty accessing or completing any of the online work, please contact their Pupil Support Teacher, who can support them and organise a Learning Pack for them to work from.  Any queries regarding work can also be sent directly to classroom teachers through Satchel: One, Glow and Teams.  We have a supply of paper, pens/pencils and sanitary products within the school if this is required, so please don’t hesitate to contact us.
	House
	Pupil Support Teacher and House Depute(DHT)

	Arran
	Mrs Frater (Wednesday to Friday) - gw10frateryvonne@glow.sch.uk
Miss Armour (Monday and Tuesday) - gw15armourstacey@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Kelly - RKelly@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Lewis
	Miss McTaggart – gw10mctaggartfiona2@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Thyne - AThyne@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Mull
	Ms Gibson – gw15gibsonanna@glow.sch.uk
DHT Ms Cook – KCook@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Skye
	Mr Samson – gw17samsonian@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Preston – Apreston@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	All
	Mrs Bertolini – gw10bertoliniloraine@glow.sch.uk
Mrs Ogilvie – gw11morrisonjennife4@glow.sch.uk

	Head Teacher
	Mrs Ayed – headteacher@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk


Monday 11th May is our Inservice Day, where staff will be working on a range of activities.  These will involve discussing our recovery plan and how we move forward.  This will very much be informed by the Scottish Government Recovery Group and the likelihood is that when schools are re-opened, this will be on a phased basis, with online work continuing.  

On Tuesday 12th May, our timetable will continue to move forward as planned.  Staff have been working furiously to set up new classes on Satchel: One to inform your young people which subjects and classes they are in.  Pupils will not receive an overall timetable at present, but they should contact their Pupil Support Teacher if they feel they have been assigned to the wrong subject/class.  Please be assured, young people are our absolute priority.   Throughout next week, our Leadership Team plan to contact each family, across the entire school, to check in with you and see if there is any help you need from us.  If you see a withheld number/no caller ID next week, please pick up as it may well be us! 
We opened a Mask Sewing Hub this week within the school to prepare vital PPE for the City.  We will keep you posted on how this develops as we may be looking for further volunteers as time progresses.

As ever, if you are a frontline service worker and require childcare support, please let our Pupil Support Team know and we can arrange that for you. 
Thank you as ever for your support, but especially during this unprecedented time.  We are a strong community and we will all get through this difficult time together.  Take care and stay safe.

Yours sincerely
Kirsty Ayed
Kirsty Ayed
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